


with residential AOD treatment, even prior to recruitment for our study, and some returned to treatment
during the course of the study.

What did we find: Skills for living well and reducing substance use

Participants described needing a core set of skills for managing their substance use over the 12 month
study period. This involved self-care (of bodies and minds), managing personal relationships (with friends
and family), occupying their time and establishing a routine. These skills distracted from and disrupted
substance use and enabled positive trajectories, including new identities
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Recommendations: What does the research tell us we need to do

Invest further in skills and routines that support participation in paid work, as this was experienced as

most transformative by participants
This is because paid work gave access to other desired things in life: regular income and improved

financial security; a car and a driver’s licence; a safe and secure home; identities as responsible, valued and
contributing; better personal relationships with others.




Continue to work with young people to develop skills for ‘living well’. This is a ‘relational’ mode of service
intervention rather than an individualised biomedical mode.

Services that focus on training young people in the skills for ‘living well’ are using ‘relational’ modes of
intervention, not just individualized biomedical modes. These are modes of intervention that seek to alter
the local contexts and conditions of young people’s lives, not just focus on their individual choices,
decisions and behaviours. Offering relational modes of intervention, alongside clinical interventions, gives
young people flexibility and self-determination in the interventions that are most meaningful and impactful
for them, and maximises their opportunities for engagement and positive outcomes. Step down and
transitional modes of care could be considered here.
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